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YOUTH TAKE CHARGE OF UNDERAGE DRINKING PREVENTION

Youth in Action team places MADD Stickers on alcohol to warn adults not to buy for youth

 Springfield, KY. (November 27, 2006) -No matter what county a minor lives in, older siblings, friends, even parents can be a source for booze.  This month, teenaged members of the Mother Against Drunk Driving (MADD) Youth in Action Team from Washington County High School FCCLA placed bright yellow warning stickers on alcohol beverages to remind adults its illegal to purchase alcohol for minors.

"Sticker Shocks are proven approach to get youth involved in reducing underage drinking by reducing the social availability of alcohol to minors,"

said Tara McGuire, State Youth Program Coordinator, MADD Kentucky Office.

"The fact that 83% of Kentucky 12th graders report its sort of easy to very easy to get alcohol (2003 KIP Survey) is disturbing."

Youth in Action students, with their Adult FCCLA Advisor Holly Richardson, placed about 974 stickers on multi-packs of beer, and 8 large stickers on freezer doors and store windows, at four alcohol retailers in Springfield including the Shell Station, BP Station and Rite Aid.  

"The point is for adults to see the stickers in the stores, and if they purchase the alcohol, to see the message again inside their refrigerators,

and choose not to provide alcohol to a minor," said McGuire.   The stickers

read, "Unlawful Transaction with a Minor/ Providing Alcohol to a Minor:

Class A Misdemeanor, 90 Days up to 1 Year in Jail, up to a $500 fine."  "Many adults read the sticker and are literally SHOCKED this could happen."

 This project is called "Sticker Shock," one of several for Kentucky students trained in Youth in Action (YIA).  Some of the YIA projects focus on the problems of "retail availability"- when stores sell to minors.  Sticker Shock is designed to raise awareness of the problem of "social availability, because retailers can't control what the customers do with the alcohol after it leaves their store," said McGuire.  

On average, teens are drinking alcohol at age 16.  Research shows that the human brain continues to develop through the early 20's and that alcohol use can negatively impact a young person's learning abilities, judgment, memory, and development.  Studies also show that the earlier a young person starts drinking alcohol, the more likely they are to become alcohol dependent and drinking driving in the future.  

 "Anyway you look at it, underage drinking and providing alcohol to a minor are just wrong," said McGuire.  "I'm just thankful there are youth and community members out there to support projects like Sticker Shock which raise social awareness of Kentucky's alcohol laws against providing alcohol to a minor."

Alcohol is the No. 1 drug problem among youth, killing more youth than all other illicit drugs combined.  More than 6,000 young people die each year due to alcohol-related causes.  

YIA teams are taught to look at the whole environment that often condones and contributes to underage drinking, and then look for community-based solutions to change people's behavior.  The goal of YIA is to reduce social and retail availability of alcohol to minors and to ensure enforcement of underage drinking laws.  Visit www.youthinaction.org <http://www.youthinaction.org/> or www.madd.org <http://www.madd.org/> .  
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